
                                                                                                                  October 3, 2019 
TAC Agenda Item 7.6 
Continued From: New  

Action Requested:  Information 
 
 

NAPA VALLEY TRANSPORTATION AUTHORITY 
TAC Agenda Letter 
______________________________________________________________________ 

TO:      Technical Advisory Committee 

FROM:     Kate Miller, Executive Director 
REPORT BY: Rebecca Schenck, Senior Transportation Program Planner 

 (707) 259-8636 / Email:   rschenck@nvta.ca.gov 
  
SUBJECT: State Route (SR 29) Comprehensive Multimodal Corridor Plan 

(CMCP) and Project Initiation Document for SR 29 through American 
Canyon 

______________________________________________________________________ 

 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
Information only 
 
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 
 
The Napa Valley Transportation Authority (NVTA) contracted with GHD to complete both 
the 1) SR 29 Comprehensive Multimodal Corridor Plan (CMCP) that will better define 
improvements along the corridor and 2) the Project Initiation Document (PID) for SR 29 
through American Canyon. Currently, NVTA and the Staff Working Group are working to 
finalize the CMCP document in time to apply for Senate Bill 1 (SB1) Solutions for 
Congested Corridor (SCCP) funding in March of 2020. Once the CMCP portion of the 
contract is nearing completion, GHD will start working on the PID for SR 29 through 
American Canyon.  
 
FISCAL IMPACT 
 
None 
 
BACKGROUND AND DISCUSSION 
 
NVTA and the Staff Working Group have been meeting monthly with GHD on components 
of the SR 29 CMCP. GHD has completed data retrieval/processing and has 
calibrated/validated the VisSim model along the SR 29 corridor. Currently GHD is working 
to identify potential programs and projects to improve the corridor while focusing on the 
strategies identified in the SCCP program, so that the projects compete well for future 
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funding. GHD has also completed the Stakeholder and Community Outreach Plan and 
the first outreach meeting is scheduled for November 13, 2019 in American Canyon.  
 
SUPPORTING DOCUMENTS 
 
Attachments:  None 
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